
LEPC Meeting 
Thursday, April 11, 2019 

Minutes 

 

 

Attendance: 

Paul Brockbank, WJFD; Jared Smith, WJC; Chuck McStotts, South Valley Water; Lynette 

Tylka, WGLL; Tara Behunin, UDEM; Paul Crosbie, SLCo Health Dept.; Jessica Brown, AT&T; 

Ken Casper, Jordan Valley Medical Center; Jilliane Starcer, SERVPRO West Jordan; Aisza 

Wilde, WJ Chamber 

 

Jared Smith, City Risk and Emergency Manager opened the meeting at 09:00 A.M 

. 

Round Table 

 

 Jared Smith 

o Self- introduction Risk Manager and Emergency Manager for the City. 

o Purpose of the LEPC meeting, mandated by the Federal Government is to co-

ordinate private corporations with the emergency management for the City. 

   One important element for the city is to help business owners come up with a          

continuity plan to insure business can stay afloat after a disaster. 

o State Program-Ready your Business- Checklist/Worksheet was distributed. 

 https://www.utah.gov/beready/business/ 

 

 Paul Brockbank, WJ Fire Marshal 

o Introduced Lera Johnson, West Jordan Fire Department, who will be transcribing 

and distributing the minutes.  Alisha Kimmerle has transferred to the Parks 

Department. 

 

 Paul Crosbie, Salt Lake County Health Dept.  

o Partners in the community to make sure that incidents are cleaned up.  If 

necessary chase down whomever did the discharge and have them pay to have it 

cleaned up and if necessary take legal action against them to pay fines, etc. 

o Recent Discharges: 

 Korean restaurant - Grease interceptor never pumped in three years. 

Grease interceptors need to be cleaned out at least once a month. 

Whomever generates the wastes is responsible for the cleanup. 

 Texas Roadhouse, Taylorsville – Dumping grease out the back door.  Paid 

to clean it up.  Now have a new plan in place. 

 Contractor dumping waste water from his tiling operation into the storm 

drain system.  Storm drains are only made for storm water.  Storm water 

goes straight to rivers, streams and lakes. 

 Emergency response number for the Health Department: 801-580-6681  

 

https://www.utah.gov/beready/business/


 Tara Behunin, Utah Department of Emergency Management 

o State Emergency Response Commission – Oversees the statewide LEPC’s 

 Per the guidance of the DEQ (Department of Environment Quality), some 

counties in the rural parts of Utah have the environmental response per the 

Health Department, which has the jurisdiction to enforce who can come 

and clean up and dispose of spills properly. Those counties who do not 

should be working to tie into the DEQ to have spills disposed of properly. 

Alleviating conflict for law enforcement officers to try and arrest those 

companies not qualified to dispose of spills properly. 

 Petroleum and Basic Hazmat Incidents Response Guidance Documents – 

SERC is looking for feedback before documents become official. 

 Juab County – Train derailment and spill will be probably be debriefed at 

the LEPC conference in October, 2019.  Utilizing subject matter experts on 

how to take care of spills and do it safely 

o Shake Out Drill – April 18, 2019 (Statewide Earth Quake Drill) 

 At least once a year you should review with your businesses and homes 

what actions should be taken in an emergency situation.  More information 

can be found at https://www.utah.gov/beready/ 

 

 Aisza Wilde, West Jordan Chamber 

o Chamber of Commerce – Women on the Rise Event this month, Golf Tournament 

next month, Motor Madness in July.  Workforce Development Conference 

happening in June. 

 

 Jessica Brown, AT&T 

o  Wanted to get information to everyone about FirstNet. 

 

 Jilliane Starcer, SERVPRO West Jordan 

o SERVPRO is a large loss franchise catastrophe team and would love to do 

complimentary Emergency Ready Plans for anyone interested. 

 Distributed cards which explain the services they provide.  They are doing 

the Firefighter Challenge, a way to thank local firefighters and firefighters 

from all over the country.  It will be held September 6th and 7th at the South 

Towne Mall.  All are invited 

 

 Chuck McStotts, South Valley Water Reclamation    

o An individual in Sandy was approaching businesses representing South Valley 

and collecting money for interceptors and grease trap inspections. Just to make 

everyone aware, South Valley represents themselves and have their clothing, 

cards and hats and will verify who they are before they ever do an inspection.  

Letters regarding this incident where mailed out to businesses. 

 

NEXT MEETING:  May 9, 2019 

https://www.utah.gov/beready/

